Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch 

Minutes for November 9, 2009

President Dick Byrnes called the November 9, 2009 meeting to order at 3pm. After leading the group in the Pledge of Allegiance, he welcomed our speaker, Audrey Durr, a representative of Florida Friendly Landscaping and Water Conservation.

Ms. Durr handed out a goody bag filled with information about grass, shrubs, and water conservation for our area. She also passed around samples of numerous plants that are Florida friendly and therefore need less water. She also explained the make-up of our soil, and why it is difficult to grow certain things here. 

The next speaker was Deputy Andy Cox, from the Citrus County Sheriff’s office.

He announced that 12-13 juvenile burglars had been caught lately. He also said that there is a group of juveniles in the southern part of Sugarmill Woods that are committing burglaries during the day. They general are on foot and he urged us to call 911 if we notice any suspicious activity. He also reminded us that an open door, either car or home, is an invitation to a burglar.

The next speaker was Sgt Chris Evan. He reminded us to be sure to carry the portable radio when exiting the car. If the radio does disappear, be sure to let someone in authority know immediately.

The Volunteer Appreciation program is schedule led for the afternoon of March 3, 2010 at Curtiss Peterson Auditorium. There will be a two- hour show and refreshments will be served.

If a driver loses communication with Citrus, get on a cell phone, call 911, and stop driving. If a resident stops a driver to report an incident, note the date/time of the event and call Sgt Evan or President Byrnes.

The new substation officially opened on Monday, November 9, 2009. It is located directly across the road from the entrance to Cypress Village on US 19 South.

In his parting remarks, Sgt Evan stressed the importance of: “Safety! Safety! Safety!”

Treasurer Russ St Jean noted that our opening balance on 9/13/2009 was $2105.83. We incurred expenses of $50.85. We received $204.15 in donations and income, making our ending balance $2309.98.

President Byrnes noted that the minutes of last month’s meeting are posted on the website.

Maintenance was done on the car on Friday November 6, 2009.

The oil was changed, as were the four tires. The two front tires are brand new and the rear tires are new to the car. It is ok for the check engine light to be on.

Five residents requested membership applications because of President Byrnes’ article in the Greenbelt Gazette.

The October statistics are as follows:

Man Hours:

292

Miles:


3560

Fuel Gallons:
236.964

Fuel Cost:

$614.20

Security Checks:
321

Construction Sites:
116

Utilities:

507

John Natalo and Dick Byrnes drove the cruiser from 6:00 to 9:30pm on Halloween.

Residents can go to the Sheriff’s website to map crimes in the area. A suggestion was made to ring the doorbell before making a walk around.

Nominations for officers will take place in February. Elections will take place in March.

The next meeting will be held on Monday, December 14, 2009. Our guest speaker will be from Habitat for Humanity.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:15pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary

